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On September 8, 2011, Representative Bachus (R-Ala.), Chairman of the House Financial Services Committee, 

introduced a discussion draft of the Investment Adviser Oversight Act of 2011 which proposes allowing a self-

regulatory organization (“SRO”) to oversee investment advisers. If adopted, the legislation would amend the existing 

Investment Advisers Act of 1940 to provide for a national investment adviser association. If established, all Securities 

and Exchange Commission (the “SEC”) and state registered investment advisers would be required to register with 

the association. The draft legislation hasn’t yet been presented to the House Financial Services Committee.  

The draft legislation follows the release of the SEC’s findings in January after it studied possible enhancements to 

investment adviser examinations. In its report entitled “Study on Enhancing Investment Adviser Examinations,” the 

SEC encouraged Congress to adopt one of the following approaches to improve investment adviser oversight: (1) 

authorize the SEC to impose user fees on SEC-registered investment advisers to fund the adviser examinations, (2) 

authorize one or more SROs to examine, subject to SEC oversight, SEC-registered investment advisers, or (3) 

authorize the Financial Industry Regulatory Authority (“FINRA”) to examine those investment advisers registered with 

both the SEC and FINRA.  

According to the SEC report, the concept of an SRO for investment advisers is not new as various proposals have 

been considered by Congress, the SEC and members of the investment industry for over 45 years. For the most part, 

these proposals have been made in response to the constraints on the SEC’s ability to examine those investment 

advisers registered under the Investment Advisers Act of 1940.  

We will continue to monitor the draft legislation’s progress. To view the draft legislation, visit here. To view the SEC’s 

report, please visit here.  
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